

PRAY FOR THE ... ANDERSONS CONNIE & SANDRINE YOUR MISSIONARIES TO HAITI



Sending Church:
Pastor Jim Shihady
Bethel Baptist Church
434 Wilson Park Dr.
W. Carrollton, Ohio 45449



November 2020

Dear Friends in Christ,

Thanksgiving is almost upon us, and we have plenty to be thankful for. It has been a rocky few months since the start of this pandemic, but I am thankful to say I am back home in the mountains of Petit Goave, Haiti.

The terrible storms that we've endured have destroyed the mountain crops and landscape, especially the roads. Please pray that the people can get back on their feet. Their crops being destroyed has really set them back financially. As for us, the storms have been just as cruel to us as they have to those around us. The yard is disheveled, many trees have been uprooted, and our crops destroyed.

We have many repairs to do. A goal of ours is to plant trees throughout the yard since the storms have uprooted so many of them. Rebuilding the church is another important goal. We also plan to repair the roofs of the boys dorm and school building. It's been quite a while since the tin roofing on both buildings have been replaced. The stormy season has really done a job to them. Lastly, we will hire workers to repair the road down the mountain in certain places where it has worn down. Please pray for the opportunity to reach our goals for the next year

As I have mentioned previously, I have the older girls, Sarah, Julianne, Miriam, and Missy, in school in the village along with Gilbert. The rest are in school here in the mountains. All of them have done very well this year. They have finished exam week. They have their "Canets" in hand and are ready for the next semester.

Here in the mountains, Mr. Guiford Hyacinthe is the teacher for the older kids, while Ms. Yannick is the new teacher for the smaller children.

Rolanne and Fritzner have really helped me alot with the kids and their schooling. The kids in the village stay at their house. They keep up with the meetings, make sure they get their work done, keep up with how they are doing in school, and buy supplies. I cannot thank the Lord enough for the help they have been to me.

Church services had been stopped in March due to Covid lockdown, however spreading the Gospel remained. Throughout the week, Tiken would turn on the big radio to broadcast sermons from churches in Petit Goave, and people who came to the gate in need were given a verse, a few words of encouragement, and a shopping bag of stuff to cook. We have resumed attending services in one of the school's classrooms until we can get the church rebuilt. Pray that we may continue to reach people with the Gospel no matter what may come our way. Pray for Pastor Demil that he may continue to serve the Lord faithfully. This year we missed Bible school, however we hope to have it next year if God is willing.

This is where we are at for 2020. This year was a rocky year which isn't over yet. Covid, lockdown, and the country's civil issues have really set us back, but God will help us get back on our feet to continue the work for His Glory. Please pray for our safety during covid and Haitian civil distress. Pray for the country. The Lord is the only solution to the corruption that leads and rules over it.

Thank you all for your faithful prayers and support. We truly appreciate it. Happy Thanksgiving,

Connie Anderson and family in Haiti







